
 

For the most recent information on City services, please see campbellriver.ca.  
For general inquiries, please email info@campbellriver.ca or telephone 250-286-5700. 

 
September 13, 2022 

NATIONAL DAY OF MOURNING FOR QUEEN ELIZABETH II OBSERVED BY THE CITY  
All City facilities will be closed and meetings postponed or cancelled.  

The City of Campbell River will observe the national holiday on Monday, September 19, 2022, to mark 
the federally announced day of mourning for the funeral of Queen Elizabeth II.  

All City facilities, including City Hall, the Community Centre, the Downtown Safety Office and the 
Dogwood Operations Centre will be closed on Monday, September 19, 2022. The Council meeting 
previously scheduled for 6 p.m., is postponed and will now take place at 6 p.m. on Tuesday, September 
20, 2022. The Public Hearing previously scheduled for Monday, September 19, 2022, is cancelled and 
will be rescheduled for a later date.  

The City acknowledges that these closures and cancellations may cause an inconvenience to some 
residents and encourages residents to utilize the City’s online services where possible.  

For more information, and with any questions, email info@campbellriver.ca.   

### 

Contact: Peter Wipper, Acting City Manager | 250-286-5707 | Peter.Wipper@campbellriver.ca   
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